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International Conflicts and Oil
Architects and Engineers for Social Responsibility (AESR) is pressing the government to support the rapid introduction of alternatives to petroleum based transport fuels. AESR welcomes the call from the Foreign Office Minister Peter Hain in his speech on 17/10/02 to the Royal United Services Institute, in view of the security risks, to reduce the West's excessive reliance on oil.

Recent events have highlighted the difficulties in balancing security issues with oil politics. Before the attacks on the USA on 11th September, the US government prevented the CIA from following up leads linking terrorist groups in Saudi Arabia to the Royal family for fear of upsetting the relationship on which the USA relies for much of its oil.

A report written by Donald Rumsfeld, Paul Wolfowitz (US defence secretary and deputy) and Jeb Bush for the think tank Project for the New American Century says "While the unresolved conflict with Iraq provides the immediate justification, the need for a substantial American presence in the Gulf transcends the issue of the regime of Saddam Hussein". Thus, oil is revealed as a major factor in the present crisis over Iraq.  A war with Iraq would be likely to spark more resentment in Arab and Muslim countries, and even a long term US occupation of Iraq could not provide security to the hundreds of miles of oil and gas pipelines in these countries.

AESR, in its response to the government consultation on energy policy, criticised the Policy and Innovation Unit Energy Review for its-over relaxed view of energy security.  The PIU report places its faith in alternative transport fuels almost entirely on the use of hydrogen. We supported much greater efforts to increase the use of bio-fuels for transport, on the basis that these could be introduced much faster, without the need for a complete change of vehicle type and fuel supply infrastructure that would be necessary with use of hydrogen as an energy carrier.  Studies on the production of bio-fuels indicate they could be cost competitive with fuels based on crude oil at $30 per barrel, a price which has been exceeded several times recently, and may well do so in the future.

Bio-fuels could be produced in relatively large quantities on surplus land that will exist in Europe after the accession of countries from the former Soviet block, helping to relieve the over-supply of agricultural products, which could otherwise result. AESR Energy Coordinator Martin Quick says "Reducing reliance on fossil fuels to limit greenhouse gas emissions has been seen as a priority for some time.  The present crisis over Iraq has highlighted the importance of reducing the West's heavy dependence on oil to reduce the risks of conflicts over resources into the indefinite future. The EU should greatly increase its targets for the introduction of alternative fuels, which can be introduced relatively quickly, particularly for transport".
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Architects & Engineers for Social Responsibility is an organisation of professionals working for the last 20 years for peace, justice and the environment and for ethical values in the use of technology. 

